To Town Council 

Date July 28, 2014

On July 9th, Councilors Jordan and MacAuslan, along with Mike McGovern meet with local fisherman Daniel Harriman and Jodie Jordan, at Kettle Cove. The two fishermen took the group on a tour of the beach, including the current launch area for commercial fisherman, Boat Cove, as well as down the current legal access way to Crescent Beach and along the beach down to the old historic access onto the beach. The fisherman showed the group how the current access on to Crescent beach is next to the area that the storm water drainage comes on to the beach creating a large crater in the beach impassable by vehicle. A request was made to investigate as to whether the State which now owns the historic access route would grant a right of way or easement to allow fisherman to pass over their land to access the beach away from the washed out area caused by the towns storm drain. Another suggestion was to look into a solution to the wash out area, a bridge or relocation of drain.
The fisherman discussed the need for access to the water to continue fishing as a viable source of employment. They also explained the need for a turnaround spot at the top of Boat Cove which would allow access to all fishermen as well as guaranteed accessibility for the towns rescue Wet Team that at times must launch from the area. 

